From: |

Sent: 15 August 2015 11:02

To: English, Rachel

Cc: Planning; Wheat, Frances

Subject: Planning Applications 2015/4053P and 2015/4157P
Dear Rachel English

As a frequent visitor to 10 Pilgrims Lane, Hampstead, NW3 1SL, I have written and sent emails to your
department in relation to Planning Application 2012/5825/P which sought approval to excavate a basement
to 8 Pilgrims Lane. I notified your department of my change of postal and email addresses when my wife
and T moved from Gloucestershire last year, but just in case you do not have those details, they are

Weswr, Oxfordshire, OX26 6S(—md

I know from an email sent recently from Planning Appeals@camden.gov.uk to the email address my wife
used when we lived in Gloucestershire that Appeal 2012/5825/P will be the subject of a public local inquiry
later this year.

I understand that the appellant has now submitted Applications 2015/4053P and 2015/4157P under a
"permitted development” procedure. I gather that these new applications differ only slightly from
2012/5825/P and fail in several respects to be fit for approval. Crucially, the "new" proposals involve the
same extreme danger to the supporting columns of 10 Pilgrims Lane. It seems sensible, therefore, and
indeed, T understand is mandatory, for the new applications to be placed on hold until the outcome of the
public inquiry. T urge your department to do this and to register, please, my strong objections to
Applications 2015 4053/P and 4157/P.

Regards,
Colin Barnfather



